Clive House 70 Petty France London SW1H 9EX T 0300 123 1231
Textphone 0161 618 8524
enquiries@ofsted.gov.uk
www.gov.uk/ofsted



Sir Martyn Oliver

His Majesty's Chief Inspector

5 June 2024

Ms Sian Carr Headteacher Harefield Primary School Yeovil Chase Southampton Hampshire SO18 5NZ

Our ref: 504739

Dear Ms Carr

I am writing following the publication of your section 5 inspection report. Although your school was judged to require improvement overall, I was pleased to see the school's leadership and management were judged to be good.

I am delighted to read in the report that pupils are starting to benefit from your work to improve the school. It is really encouraging that disadvantaged pupils are now attending school more regularly. It is also good to know that with the trust's support, pupils are getting an improved start to their education in the early years. Furthermore, I am also pleased to read about your curriculum development work, and how you are making reading and writing a priority. This means that pupils will have more opportunities to achieve well and be better prepared for the next stage of their education.

I know that you and your team will be continuing your good work. I hope that this will be reflected in your next inspection outcome, probably in two years' time or so.

In the meantime, I have asked Matthew Purves, Regional Director for the South East, and his Senior HMI to be available if you wish to discuss your progress.

Yours sincerely

Sir Martyn Oliver

His Majesty's Chief Inspector